
Not too long ago, I found myself 
reflecting again on the theme of 
Sabbath. Instituted by God 
Himself – not as a burden, but as 
a gift. A gift for humanity. For you 
and for me. A gift with a purpose. 

Simply put, the Sabbath is meant 
to give us time. Time to breathe, 
to enjoy, to worship. Time to be in 
relationship with God and His Son 
Jesus. Relaxed. Attentive. 
Present. 

Right at the beginning of the Bible, we 
already encounter the Sabbath. A day on 
which God Himself rests – stops – from 
His work (Genesis 2:1). A divine beginning 
of relationship, of ceasing, of delighting. 

Later, in Exodus 16, we see the Sabbath 
again. The people of Israel have just been 
freed from Egypt and are now walking as 

a free people through the wilderness. A 
dry place – but God provides. He gives 
them food and water. He reveals Himself 
as the God who provides. 

And then… Sabbath. A moment of rest 
that God gives to a people who knew 
nothing but slavery. Always working in 
order to survive. And now? Now they are 
invited to live from grace. To receive 
instead of earn. That must have taken 
some getting used to. 

And you can see it happening. Some 
people grab for more manna. They try to 
store it for the next day – just in case. Will 
God really provide again tomorrow? Can 
you afford to take that risk? 

At its core, it’s about trust. About faith. Do 
they believe that God is enough – even for 
tomorrow? I have to admit: I recognize 
that. Maybe you do too. Of course, we 
call it something else – we call it being 

“wise” or “responsible.” But underneath? 
Isn’t it sometimes just unbelief? A deeply 
rooted sense that, in the end, it all 
depends on me? 

And then it creeps in. That tendency to 
keep going, keep working, keep 
gathering. Doing things that are good in 
themselves – but driven by restlessness 
rather than trust. A slave mentality, 
disguised as diligence. Someone once 
said: 

“Getting the slave out of Egypt is one 
thing, but getting Egypt out of the slave is 
something else entirely…” 

So true! And not just back then — still 
today. 

For me, Sabbath is a protest. A sacred, 
quiet moment in which I lay everything 
down.  
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Not because there’s nothing to do — 
but because I choose to trust. Because I 
want to rest in a God who provides. 

ALONGSIDERS IN THE 
NETHERLANDS 

In this newsletter, we’d love to share the 
focus we have as Alongsiders 
Netherlands. 

Our vision remains unchanged: “We 
walk alongside those who walk alone.”
We want to inspire and equip young 
people to do exactly that — to walk 
alongside someone else, a younger 
brother or sister, figuratively speaking. To 
disciple by simply being present. That’s 
what it means to be an Alongsider. 

Over the past few years, a clear focus 
has developed in the Netherlands 
around four core activities that help us 
live out this vision. We’re grateful for the 
small but beautiful team we get to do 
this with, and we’re deeply encouraged 
by the young people, young adults, and 
youth workers we get to journey with. 

In this newsletter, we’ll walk you through 
these four pillars of our work — and 
what they look like in practice for youth, 
churches, and communities. 

1: THE 180 

If Jesus were speaking at a youth 
service today, He might say:“You need a 
180!” A radical turn. Repentance. 
Turning away from the old and stepping 
into the new life with Him.“Follow Me,” 
says Jesus — and that’s where it 
begins. Everyone needs a 180! 

The 180 is a 180-day program (about 
six months), designed especially for 
young people and young adults. In a 
small group, you journey together and 
learn to embrace a lifestyle that reflects 
Jesus and His Kingdom. It’s all about 
discipleship, community, and growth — 
shaped in a way that resonates with this 
generation. 

We’ve seen how The 180 helps young 
people live in real community. Following 
Jesus together. Walking alongside each 
other. 

As Alongsiders, we support these 
groups with coaching, inspiration, and 
materials. For leaders, there’s a monthly 
Leader Talk — and that too is becoming 
a place of connection and 
encouragement. 

Soon The 180 will be available in English 
too! Curious if it could be something for 
your church or youth ministry? Feel free 

to get in touch — we’d love to think 
along with you! 

2: THE ALONGSIDERS SUNDAY 

In Jesus’ Great Commission — “Go and 
make disciples of all nations” — the 
church plays a crucial role. 

But many churches struggle with the 
question: How do we actually do that? 
How do we make discipleship tangible 
and livable in everyday life? 

We believe it’s possible. And while we 
don’t have all the answers, as 
Alongsiders we want to support and 
inspire churches. By sharing stories. 
Offering insights. And — perhaps most 
importantly — providing practical steps 
that churches can truly act on. 

That’s exactly what Alongsiders Sunday 
is all about. A Sunday where we explore 
together what it means to be a disciple 
of Jesus — and to walk alongside 
someone else as an Alongsider. 
A moment of vision, depth, and practical 
invitation. 

3: VISION TRIPS 

Cambodia holds a special place in our 
hearts. Not only because we lived there 
ourselves, but also because it’s the 
country where the Alongsiders story 
began — and where Shalom Valley is 
located, a place where so many young 
people are being shaped and 
encouraged in their journey with Jesus. 

Once a year, we take a group of young 
people on a Vision Trip to Cambodia —
to see, to receive, to listen to God’s 
voice, and to discover what He might be 
asking of them. 

We’ve now gone twice with a group — 
and each time, we are deeply moved by 
the impact. Not only on the people we 
meet there, but especially on the young 
people who come along. Their 
perspective shifts. Their faith deepens. 
Their hearts are broken — and at the 
same time filled with hope and vision. 

In January 2026, we’re going again — 
and there’s still space! 

4: COMPASS RETREATS 

How do you stay on course as a young 
adult in a world full of noise and 
pressure? Where so much is coming at 
you — expectations, choices, opinions. 
Where the bar is often high, and true 
silence is hard to find. How do you tune 
in to what really matters? How do you 
still hear the voice of the Lord — in the 
midst of all the noise around you, and 
the noise within your own mind? 

With deep gratitude, we look back on 
the very first Compass Retreat, which 
we held last month at De Wittenberg in 
Zeist. It truly was a gift for Angela and 
Talitha to spend 48 hours with seven 
amazing young adults who had made a 
conscious choice: to pause, to breathe, 
and to make space and time to quietly 
listen to God’s voice — and to realign 
with Him and with who they are 
themselves. 

That’s what the Compass Retreats are 
all about. A moment to become still. To 
lift your eyes again — toward God. 
Through prayer. Through the Word. 
Through nature and silence. Through 
movement. Through creativity. Through 
listening. Through worship. Alone and 
together, receiving direction. 
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So that your inner compass aligns 
again, and you can move forward with 
fresh focus. 

During these days, we saw seven 
completely different personalities — all 
saying the same thing: “I needed this so 
much!” Afterwards they shared how 
precious this time had been, and how 
grateful they were for the tools they 
could take home with them. And every 

single one of them already knows 
people they’d love to invite next time! 

ALONGSIDERS EUROPE 

Last month, Mart-Jan, together with a 
couple from our home church, attended 
the IBCM Conference in Rome — a 
gathering place for leaders from the 
global Brethren movement. It was a rich 
time full of inspiration, depth, worship, 
and connection. Mart-Jan was able to 
strengthen relationships built during our 
visit to Poland last year, and also formed 
new connections — including with 
leaders from Portugal, where he recently 
travelled as well. 

It feels like doors are beginning to open 
— and that’s encouraging! Many are 
looking forward to the moment when 
The 180 becomes available in other 
languages. It’s beautiful to see how what 
is growing in the Netherlands is 
beginning to inspire others around the 
world. Please pray with us for 
discernment — that we would stay in 
step with God’s timing. 

TEAM VAN DER MAAS 

Over the years, we’ve been learning 
more and more what it means to work 
and serve from a place of rest — from 
Sabbath, from our relationship with Him. 
To receive first, then give. To be filled by 
God, and then pour out to others. 
Overflow. Living through and from grace.  
Of course, not everything goes 
smoothly, and we do face challenges. 
But from that place of rest, we’re 
learning that some things can actually 
be beautifully light and joy-filled. 

We’re enjoying one another and our 
three teenagers. In many ways, we really 
are a close-knit team — and that’s both 
a gift and a joy. The kids have finished 
their school year well, generally enjoy 
what they do, and are looking forward to 
the summer holidays just around the 
corner. A special milestone this 
year:We’re saying goodbye to the 
primary school years — Amy will start 
secondary school after the summer!Of 
course it’s a bit exciting, but she’s 
looking forward to it — and she’s ready. 

PRAYER SUPPORT 

We are incredibly grateful for the circle of 
faithful prayer supporters around us. 
Time and time again, we are reminded: 
we cannot do this work without prayer. 
It truly is the engine behind it all — and 
that’s not just a phrase. We see the 
impact. 

Each week, we send out a short and 
clear prayer update via WhatsApp — 
simple, to the point, and a very practical 
way to stand with us in this ministry. 
We’re not doing this alone — we walk 
shoulder to shoulder. Would you 
consider joining us in prayer? Just send 
us an email, and we’ll add you to the 
English prayer group. Thank you in 
advance! 

For now, blessings — may the shalom 
of the Prince of Peace go with you, so 
that each day you may live in and from 
His love and fullness. 

In Christ, Mart-Jan & Talitha 
Joy, Micha and Amy

Practical information 
Our adress in Holland: 

Mart-Jan en Talitha van der Maas 
Jadeplantsoen 29 
1339 EK Almere 
The Netherlands 

@: amvdmaas@me.com 
T:  (+31) 6 4840 5262 
W: www.2followus.com 

 

Financial support:

Alongsiders does not pay us a salary.  

We’re very grateful for those who want 
to support us financially. 

If you want to do so, please use the 
Dutch bank details as stated below: 

Foundation: Nehemia (ANBI) 
Please note: Project Alongsiders 
Europe 

IBAN:	 NL66 SNSB 0931 7011 39 
BIC:	 SNSBNL2A
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